June 2009

AMA #197 IMAA #687

Glitch Busters



Next Club Meeting: Tuesday June 2, 2009

@

Lums Flying Field

7:00pm

Inside this issue:

Prez	Sez	1
1 152	OCZ	ı

Minutes 2

Helpful Info 3

Contacts 4

Please keep our flying site
clean by removing all
trash and debris when you
finish flying for the day!

The Prez Sez

The next meeting is June 2nd at the pavilion 7:00 PM. There will be a vote to approve the club supplement to the price of the plaque memorializing Carl Cantera; you will also be given the opportunity to donate towards this tribute, which we plan to dedicate at Warbirds.

Last meeting there was some discussion related to the club rules. The full set of rules is available on the web site at http://delawarerc.org/fieldrules.htm. You will notice that there is no reference to the number of aircraft allowed in flight. The pilot station numbers have been removed; there was no sense trying to enforce pilot stations when it's not necessary and universally ignored.

We will be putting a "please take one" box on the bulletin board with the new field rules in it. Be friendly to visitors and guests, but give them a copy of the rules so that they understand our safety and membership requirements.

Pete and Dave tell me that the Warbirds plans and registration are going well. One note: the Lum's Pond Campground appears to be filled already.

Good luck to Mark and the IMAC meet this weekend! Come down and lend a hand if you can.

John

Delaware R/C Club Meeting Minutes

General Membership Meeting of the Delaware R/C Club Tuesday May 5, 2009

- President John Kirchstein called to order at 7:30PM.
- Guests: Robert
- Show and Tell:
 - Dick Stewart brought a Spad and a P-47.
 - Paul Bryk brought a Supper Kraft.
- Treasurer Report: John Kirchstein (Mark McQuaide was out of town).
- Old Business:
 - The field was rolled by Dave Skinner on Saturday.
 - Thanks to Tony Albence, George Haak, Jim Schlapfer, and Greg Schock for helping at the Newark Senor Center.
 - No noise after 6PM on Friday, Saturday, and before a Holiday.
 - Dick Stewart brought up that the club members need to get a park parking sticker.
- New Business:
 - AMA meeting will be at Joe Nall.
 - The next club meeting will be held at the flying field starting at 7:00PM.

Submitted by: Greg Schock / Secretary

Warbirds Over Delaware 2009

Hard to believe but Warbirds Over Delaware 2009 is just over 5 weeks away. We expect another great turnout for this premiere event. As we all know, the event depends on the hard work by the Delaware R/C members. Dave and Pete are always looking for volunteers to assist with the never ending tasks required to put on this event. If you are able to volunteer / contribute, please contact Dave and Pete:

bvmjpo6@aol.com (Dave)
amalchione@kennett.net (Pete)

Lums Pond IMAC Challenge

Delaware R/C Club will host a Scale Aerobatics contest again this year, on June 6-7. If you are interested in trying IMAC, this is a great opportunity, and you don't need to be a member to try it. Any of the current IMAC flyers would be happy to show you what it's about. Even if you don't fly, you can see some of the best pilots and the highest-performing R/C aircraft at an IMAC event. If you do plan on competing in this event, please go to:

http://www.mini-iac.com/Regions/Northeast/NENewsEvents/tabid/61/Default.aspx

and register, so we have an accurate count of pilots. Some of the competitors may be at the field on Friday June 5 to practice, but the field will be open to all that day. We will finish the contest early afternoon on Sunday so the field can be reopened to all members. - Mark McQuaide / 610-255-3983 / Mobile: 610-804-5304 markmcquaide@verizon.net

Park Passes for 2009 are payable online

The State of Delaware is now providing Park pass purchases online (there is a \$2 handling fee). You can go to www.destateparks.com and follow the links or try to cut and paste the following URL in your browser:

https://egov.dnrec.state.de.us/egovpublic/dnrec/disp?doc=shoppingcart&op=catalog&channel=public&CatalogType=ParksAndRecreationPasses

Delaware RC Dues for 2009 are payable online

We have setup the website and our membership application so that you may now download the application, fill it out on-screen, mail it to Mark and pay the dues by PayPal. Presently, you must go to PayPal and send the money to the dues address: dues@delawarerc.org



Glitch Busters is a monthly publication of the Delaware R/C Club: www.delawarerc.org

President: John Kirchstein John@kirchstein.net

Vice President: Tim Asbury spyderr@atlanticbb.net

Secretary: Greg Schock dadschock@msn.com

Treasurer: Mark McQuaide <u>markmcquaide@verizon.net</u>

Safety Officer: Preston LeSage phlesage@comcast.net

N/L Editor: Vaughn LeSage vlesage@verizon.net

Set Your Course for Upcoming Club Events			
Lums Pond IMAC Challenge	June 6-7, 2009		
Warbirds Over Delaware	July 9-12, 2009		
Helis Over Delaware	July 24-26, 2009		

Additional Waypoints of Interest		
Reading WWII Weekend	June 5-7, 2009	
New Garden Air show	June 15, 2009	
IMAA Rally of Giants (Hamburg)	June 18-21, 2009	
Dover AFB Open House	June 20-21, 2009	